
2020  Senior  Spotlight:
Mackenzie Scholtz

Louisburg  Sports  Zone  will  be  running  senior  spotlights
through April and May everyday (Monday through Friday) in an
effort to honor seniors who had their seasons taken away due
to the spread of COVID-19.

Mackenzie Scholtz had a season to remember in 2019.

Scholtz was named the state’s Co-Offensive Player of the Year
in Class 4-1A and she helped the Louisburg program to a state
runner-up  finish  for  the  second  year  in  a  row.  Still,
something was missing and Scholtz had one more year to get
what she really wanted – a state championship.

After  the  Wildcats  lost  to  Bishop  Miege  in  the  state
championship game in back-to-back years, they were hoping the
third time was going to be the charm.

“I was looking forward to this season more than any other,”
Scholtz said. “I was so excited to play one last time with all
my best friends and I knew we would’ve had a great chance at
returning to the state championship. I believed this was our
year to win it all and go out with a bang.”

Scholtz was one of 12 seniors that were planning to make that
goal a reality this year, along with the rest of the Wildcat
team. It was a senior class that has been close even before
high school and helped take the Wildcats to the state final
four the last three years.
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“This senior class is like no other,” Scholtz said. “On top of
growing up together, we bonded over something we all love;
soccer. Most of us also played soccer on the same team growing
up so we have known nothing different then having each other’s
backs. I love these girls so much.

“Coach Conley and Coach Pickman had such good bonds with us.
It’s hard to grasp the fact that they won’t get to coach us
anymore but I’m thankful for every second that they did. They
really knew how to make a team become a family and how to be
there for one another no matter what, and I’m forever grateful
for that.”

The hopes of a magical season were unfortunately dashed to the
COVID-19 pandemic and left many of the players and coaches
wondering what could have been. It was a heartbreaking end to
an historic career for Scholtz.

“At first finding out my senior year had essentially been
canceled, I did not take it well,” Scholtz said. “I sat in my
room crying non-stop just wondering why this had to happen. It
has gotten better, but sometimes I think about how I won’t get
to play with my teammates or go to prom or maybe even not walk
the stage of graduation after working SO hard my whole life.
It gets rough, but I try to stay positive and hope that all of
this will be gone by summer.”

Scholtz put together an historic career that will be difficult
to match, even in just her three years. Along with her player
of the year honor, Scholtz was a 3-time All-Frontier League
and all-state first team selection.

She  holds  the  school  record  with  98  career  goals  and  39
assists and was named a team captain for the upcoming season.
Scholtz also holds a program record for assists in a season
with 18 and game-winning goals with 10.

Scholtz also holds the school record for hat tricks in a
season with nine and in a career with 18, along with points in



a season and career with 84 and 235, respectively.

“Mackenzie is going to go down as one of the best players, if
not the best player to ever play at Louisburg High School,”
Louisburg coach Kyle Conley said. “Since day one, Mackenzie
could find the back of the net. Since her freshman year, she
was virtually man marked all over the field or even double
teamed. She excelled regardless. She has grown so much.”

Mackenzie Scholtz will leave LHS as the most decorated girls
soccer player in school history.
Soccer is a sport Scholtz has played for as long as she can
remember and has been a fixture in her life, but it is not
something she is going to give up. She will continue playing
the sport she loves in the fall at Missouri Southern.

“I have played soccer since I was 4 years old,” Scholtz said.
“I started playing rec soccer through Louisburg because my
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older siblings did it and then I fell in love with it. I
played  club  starting  at  age  7  or  8  after  rec  and  have
continued to play since then. Soccer is a huge part of my
life.  My  weekends  have  always  consisted  of  games  and  my
weekdays filled with practices. Then in high school, my weeks
became games and practice. There isn’t really a time that I’m
not playing soccer. I am also playing soccer in college, so I
get to continue playing for four more years.”

Still it has been tough for Scholtz to leave a team behind
that she created so many memories with the last three-plus
years – including one in particular.

“My favorite moment playing LHS soccer was beating Spring Hill
last season at home,” she said. “They have always been a tough
competitor and we had lost almost every time we had played
them. It was senior night, which made it even better, and the
way we celebrated you would’ve thought we won state. We were
beyond proud of ourselves and just ecstatic to have beat one
of the toughest teams in our league.”

Other than soccer, Louisburg Sports Zone also had a chance to
catch up with Mackenzie on how she has been coping with an
early end to her senior year and some of her other interests.
Here are her responses from the rest of our Q&A.

LSZ: What have you been missing the most during this time away
from everyone?

MS: I miss soccer the most during this time. It was such an
escape to be able to laugh and play with my team. Sure I miss
school and going out and doing regular stuff that I should be
doing as a senior, but soccer is the most important thing to
me and I just wish I could be back out there on the field. 

LSZ: What is your most memorable moment as an athlete or in
school, and why?

MS: My most memorable moment as an athlete would be receiving



the honor of being named the Kansas 4a offensive player of the
year. It’s one thing being voted that by your teammates, but
being named that out of all of Kansas 4a teams, was something
that I was and am still so proud of. I really tried my hardest
last season and it payed off.

LSZ: What is your favorite activity/hobby outside of sports
and why?

MS: My favorite activity outside of sports is going to country
concerts. I love them so much and just like soccer, they help
me escape from everything else going on around me.

LSZ: I know you are going to Missouri Southern to play soccer,
but how hard has it been to stay in shape during a time like
this?

MS: It has been very difficult to stay in shape during this
time. I try my best to get outside and go for a run and do
workouts inside every day but it gets hard trying to get up
after just laying around all day and the coaches at my college
have been reminding us to stay in shape and figure out our
classes and things to get us ready for next year.”

LSZ: What accomplishments that don’t involve athletics are you
most proud of and why?

MS: My accomplishments outside of sports that I am proud of
would be my grades. I’ve always tried to keep them up and I’ve
been able to maintain a good GPA throughout high school and
I’m thankful for that.

LSZ: What do you think would be something that a lot of people
don’t know about you?

MS: Something not a lot of people know about me is that I’m
musically inclined. I can play the piano pretty well and the
trumpet and baritone really well 



Mackenzie’s Favorites
Pro athlete: Neymar Jr.

Pro team: Paris Saint-Germain

College team: Texas Longhorns

Movie: Dear John

TV Show: All-American

Song: My First Everything by Riley Green

Band/Musician: Riley Green

Pregame meal/snack: Chicken Strip Sandwich from Sonic

Class/subject: Peer Tutoring

Teacher and why? Mr. Brown – although he always seems mad, I
am always laughing when I’m around him.

Previous Senior Spotlights
Drake Varns – Golf

Trinity Moore – Soccer

Andrew Krause – Baseball

Kayla Willey – Softball

Anthony Davis – Track and Field

Garrett Rolofson – Golf

Shayla Aye – Swimming

Allie Boles – Softball

Michael Waldron – Track and Field

Avery O’Meara – Soccer
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Ryan Haight – Golf

Andie Masten – Soccer

Lauren Cutshaw – Softball

Trent Martin – Track and Field

Erin Lemke – Soccer

Luke Wickersham – Golf

Skylar Bowman – Soccer

Gabby Dugger – Softball

Sydni Keagle – Track

Olivia Chase – Soccer

Colin Cook – Golf

Morgan Messer – Soccer

August Daniels – Softball

Carter Anglin – Track and Field

Hannah Straub – Soccer

Reilly Ratliff-Becher – Softball

Madden Rutherford – Baseball

Lily McDaniel – Soccer

Garrett Harding – Track
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